
It is truly an honor to be a part of the Rebel Family 
and I want to thank so many of you for welcoming 
Alexis and I into the community throughout the 
fall.  I've had more conversations than I can count 
with people who have deep ties to JHS and that has 
just reinforced to us that this is the place we want 
to raise our kids.  Thank you! 
  
As our attention turns to the warm confines of the 
Fieldhouse for Winter Sports, I want to take a mi-
nute and congratulate our Fall student-athletes and 
coaches on successful, program-building seasons.  
  

¶ Our Volleyball team took to the courts this year and learned how to raise the stand-
ard.  The ladies were competitive throughout the year and continued to peak at the end 
of the season, earning a dominating 3-0 victory over Mercer Island at the KingCo tour-
ney to qualify for the District tournament.   

¶ Our Women's Soccer team is truly building a solid foundation and legacy.  If you had 
the pleasure of watching a few games this year, you likely saw great effort on defense, 
lots of communication, and a program that is headed solidly in the right direction.  

¶ Our Football team gave us an exciting slate of competitions filled with comeback 
wins, hard-nosed play, and tight edge-of-your-seat games throughout the year.  Friday 
Night Lights aside, a major highlight for me for me this year was stepping into the 
locker room following a mid-season game and hearing our starters calling out the role-
players for great play, effort, and a contagious love-of-the-game.   

¶ Rebel Swim & Dive capped off their season at State is Federal Way with Alicja Mis-
iuda taking 4th in the 100 Fly (setting and then breaking a school record) and all 3 of 
our relays finishing in 10th-12th at State! 

¶ Our X-Country athletes ran hard throughout the year, and if you're looking to join a 
fall sport, check out the fun times and hard running going on here.  Chance 
Brown, Geoffory Stipe, and Natalie Forrest all stepped up to run well at Districts 
while junior Felicity Strzelec and senior Laura Benson finished 63rd and 81st in the 
State at Pasco.  Great things to come for Rebel XC! 

¶ Our Slowpitch Softball and Men's Tennis teams finished the season on high notes 
with both teams winning their final matchups of the season and Menôs Golf competed 
on the links with class through a tough KingCo schedule. 

¶ A special thanks to our Cheer program!  The ladies were supportive of many of pro-
grams and will head to competition season this winter as a group with phenomenal 
chemistry and work ethic.  A great Cheer program adds so much to any school and I'm 
excited to see the program grow and compete! 

 
Our focus moving forward is ñUnityò.  We have great coaches leading our programs, ded-
icated athletes working hard, and excited fans supporting from the stands.  To borrow a 
phrase from JFK, I have always believed that ñA rising tide lifts all boatsò when it comes 
to athletic programs.  As we raise our overall culture ï focusing on being great Rebel Ath-
letes, rather than just individual teams ï our collective efforts are multiplied.  
  
I also want to take a moment and thank you for supporting the hard work our coaches and 
student-athletes are putting in to make this coming season a successful one.  As fans, you 
are a very important part of Rebel Athletics as you create the atmosphere that makes 
memories that will last a lifetime.  Let's make that atmosphere a positive one 
for all involved! 
  
I can't wait to see you all on the court, mat, pool deck, and gymnastics floor!   

Go Rebs! 

Jason Thurston 
Athletic Director 

From the Juanita Rebels Booster Club 

The Girls Swim & Dive team finished the season strong with a 4-3 record after dropping 
the first 2 meets of the year. My favorite moment of the season was after losing the final 
meet of the season to our rival on senior night: the JHS swimmers, instead of the typical 
line up and high five everyone, made a giant congratulatory tunnel and cheered the whole 
LW team through as they closed out their undefeated season. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The post-season has been great so far. We took 11th Kingcos, then 8th at districts. All 
three relays qualified for state between Kingcos and districts. Our strongest individual 
performance was Alicja Misiudaôs 100 fly, which blew away the state qualifying time 
and is seeded 9th headed into the state championships. 

Patrick Monson 
Swim & Dive Coach 

Team News 

Men's Tennis 

Womens Swimming 

Wow, my first time through KingCo!  There are some serious players out there.  After 
the campaign this year, having only broken through against 4A Woodinville, we know 
we have our work cut out for us.  We did give several other programs heartburn at least 
(Liberty) and took individual matches from Mercer, Interlake, and LW.   Bellevue, Mer-
cer Island and Lake Washington appear to be the class of the 3A programs.  It is very 
clear that if Juanita wants to compete with these programs, we will need more athletes 
playing year-round. This probably means informal get-togethers organized by team cap-
tains or any players on the team, but also Eastside Tennis Center or Gold Creek winter 
play.   We have several players who can hang, for short periods of time, with the heavy 
hitters in our district, but then, shortcomings emerge and are ruthlessly used by oppo-
nents.  We need to work on things like having a strong second serve, court positioning to 
be in the best place to return an opponentôs forehand, etcé It looks like there is a good 
possibility that we will be having optional off-season workouts in the weight 
room.  Coaches trade off opening the weight room (from all different programs) for any 
kids willing to come.  We would look for tennis specific workout programs (heavy leg 
work for mobility and quickness, flexibility work, upper body strength for forehands and 
serves), and those who wish to improve their game can come to these optional 
workouts.  They are open to all Juanita students. Certainly come May of next year, the 
coaches will be allowed to work with athletes (once State is done), and we intend to have 
open play days with coaches present through the summer. 
 
Planning for the future tennis courts here at Juanita is underway. We will be advocating 
for 7-8 courts, instead of 6, room willing. This would enable us to host all 7 matches that 
make up a Varsity match at once, including room for the exhibition match too.  When 
the outside light starts getting weak in Oct., it would be especially useful.  It could also 
make us the Northmost point in the district to be able to host districts, or special events 
(it requires 8 courts, currently only Skyline and Newport have 8, Interlake has 7).  We 
also would like to have a corridor down the middle, between the sets of courts, for fan 
viewing.  I will keep you updated, as planning changes, or if we have meetings with the 
construction company.  
 

Coach Connor Ross (a recent FSU graduate) and Coach Mike Fleming (the JHS Librari-
an) are intending to return next year, hoping to build a program that is not only enjoyable 
for your sons to play in, but also one that is competitive in KingCo.  Thank you for your 
support!   
Coaches Ross and Fleming 

Juanita volleyball had an amazing 2018 season! Our C team found great success, 
JV grew a ton, and varsity made it to districts!! I couldnôt be more proud of the 
girls! They all put in so much dedication, effort, and heart! Thereôs no doubt that 
this program has some awesome talent, and I canôt wait to see what next season 
brings us! Weôll start up again after Memorial Day with spring practices twice a 
week. Thank you to everyone who came to support us this season!  

Volleyball 

This year the coaching staff and I set out to build upon what the previous coaching 
staffs had done.  
  
There were four primary goals that I wanted to accomplish. 

1.      Create a C-Team ï This would mean we have players developing from the 
ground up, or we give players who are playing just for the fun and comraderie, a 
place to play while still being competitive. 
2.      Increase Player Movement ï This will create a ñRebel Familyò environ-
ment where all teams are invested in the otherôs success and assist in developing 
players who can adapt to changing conditions.  
3.      Instill a Defensive Mindset ï We want teams to fear facing the Lady Rebels 
and know that it isnôt going to be a cakewalk when they come to our field, or we 
visit theirs.  ñProve óem Wrongò was the perfect mantra for that ideal! 
4.      Big Picture/Long Term Success ï Almost everything we do must be based 
on the big picture and how we can create long term success in the Lady Rebel Pro-
gram. 

During tryouts we decided on player placement based around long term success, not on 
immediate gratification.  During my talks with senior players and parents, I believe we 
had buy-in from most if not all, that wins and losses this year, were not our primary 
concern.  We placed a number of players on JV that may have been capable of playing 
on Varsity, but the benefits of learning to play together, as 9th and 10th graders, would 
pay off for us down road.  While this was a slight sacrifice for this year, the coaching 
staff is grateful that the players ñfell in love with the processò (as Dan likes to say).  In 
addition, we succeeded in moving players from C-Team to JV, JV to C-Team, Varsity 
to JV and JV to Varsity.  What was most amazing about the movement (both up and 
down) was that everyone realized that it was not about them as an individual.  We were 
doing this for the ñRebel Familyò and that the overall long-term success of the program 
was our primary goal.   
  
C Team finished middle of the table, with a league record of 3-8-1, scoring 12 goals 
and conceding 40 goals. 
Junior Varsity finished in 2nd place, with a league record of 4-1-5, scoring 17 goals 
and only conceding 12 goals. 
Varsity qualified for the KingCo tournament by finishing in 5th place, with a league 
record of 3-9-0, scoring 5 goals and conceding 21 goals. 

Football 

Mens Basketball 

So hard to believe that weôre entering week 9. This season has been an absolute blur but 
has been a blast the whole way. This past off season our coaches took a long look at our 
offensive and defensive systems. A lot of hours were put in to the process. The process 
included a look at our fundamentals, practices and how we teach each position. After 
putting our heads together we came to realize that change had to be made to help put our 
kids in position to be successful on the field. 
  
Spring football was an adventure as we taught the fundamentals that were associated 
with the new offense and defense. The language associated with the systems were com-
pletely different than how weôve done things in the past. Our guys did a great job of fo-
cusing up and learning something new. Summer was awesome as our guys got after it in 
the weight room and put on some great strength while building our team. We went to 
warm beach together and had great conversations about our core values of Accountabil-
ity, Family and Integrity. It was a great experience for our staff to get to know our guys 
over the weekend and really help them get to know us. 
  
The football season has been a fun one. As of week 9 we are 4-4 with some close losses 
to some really good teams. Our guys are learning to compete every single day and seem 
to be really figuring out the new offense and defense. We are all speaking the same lan-
guage now and getting closer to where we want to be. 2 teams in our feeder programs are 
running our same offense right now. That means that they are learning the language ear-
lier and will have some continuity with in the programs. We are battling for some 
playoff spots and hope to make a good run if we can sneak in. The KingCo only has 2 
spots available this year and there are 3 teams battling for the last one. 
  
Our C team has been a lot of fun to watch. There is a lot of talented hard working kids 
coming up to the Varsity/JV level next year. We are excited to see them continue to 
grow and learn. Our seniors have been awesome in helping us turn the corner this year. 
There are a few that will continue their education and football careers next year. So far, 
Sebastian Garcia and Romeon Greve both hold offers to play at the next level. We antici-
pate a few more to get those offers. We are greatful for all of them. 
  
Go Rebs 
Lele Teôo 
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Ally Ingersoll, Senior, Midfield/
Forward 
Ellie Eason, Senior, Midfield 
Sheer Shalom, Senior, Defense 
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Kyra Bethune, Senior, Midfield/
Forward 
Karley Anderson, Junior, Defense 
Kayla Huff, Sophomore, Defense 
Lily Johnston, Freshman, Goalkeeper 

We will be holding our season ending banquet and awards on November 26th.  This 
will be a pot-luck held with all three teams in the large lunch room at the school.  We 
will talk more about each teamôs successes this year, and our plans and goals for next 
year, at our banquet.  
  
We have already begun planning for next year with plans taking shape to possibly in-
clude; 

¶ Lady Rebel Alumni game 

¶ 3 Lilô Rebs Camps, one each month of Jun, Jul, and Aug 

¶ Early season ñFamily Fuedò match of JV vs C and Varsity vs JV 
Team Barbecue and get together at the end of summer 
As servant leaders, we are here to serve you and the young ladies as best we can, and 
we appreciate your support.  On behalf of Dan, Ellis and Leslie, I want to pass along 
how very thankful we are for the student athletes, parents, and JRBC Supporters, and 
how welcoming and supportive you have been in our first year running the program.  
  
GO REBS! 
Lynn Glenn 
Head Coach ï JHS Lady Rebel Soccer 
CoachLynnGlenn@gmail.com 

So far this season, Juanita Cheerleading had a competitive tryout where they finalized a 
team of 14 members. The team spent the spring at a UCA Stunt camp where they 
learned new material and their Captain Triniti won the dance off! Over the summer the 
cheer team attended NCA CheerLeadership camp for a week at CWU with 600 other 
cheerleaders. They learned lots of new material and had multiple awards. Our team had 
5 All-American Nominees and our Captain Kirstin was awarded an individual leader-
ship award. We also spent our summer reaching out to our community with a success-
ful Hopelink School Supply Drive, a Beach Clean Up with Green Kirkland and a visit 
to Madison House. In the Fall, we had a great community fundraiser with our Bi-
Annual Lilô Rebs Camp. It was a huge success with about 50 Lilô Rebs. Our team part-
nered up with the Viking Cheereladers from Inglemoor to perform a half time perfor-
mance symbolizing sportsmanship and unity. Juanita Cheer had a couple successful 
fundraisers including MOD Pizza and Snap Raise. We have a Chipotle fundraiser on 
November 16th. We are gearing up for our Winter Sports season where we will be 
bringing back a competitive cheer team to JHS for the first time since the 2013-2014 
season. We are excited for this new adventure and are looking forward to a great rest of 
our season! Go Rebs�J�� 

Cheer 

Womens Soccer 

The basketball boys are always in motion. In addition to year-long training activities, 
they have been gearing up for the new season with competition in the Bellevue College 
High School Fall League, finishing with a record of 4W-4L. The basketball season offi-
cially begins on Monday, November 26 with JV & Varsity traveling to play Skyline. 
Then kick-off the holiday break and join us for our first Friday home games vs. 
Sammamish on Friday, December 21, starting with JV at 5:40 p.m. & Varsity at 7:15 
p.m. There will be no resting during the December holidays as the Varsity boys will par-
ticipate in the Vikes Alumni Senior Boys Basketball Tournament at the University of 
Victoria in Victoria, BC from December 27-30. Go Rebels!  
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Womens Basketball 

The Juanita Girls Basketball program has been 
working hard all off-season in preparation for 
their upcoming 2018-19 basketball season!  Af-
ter suffering tough loss at the district tourna-
ment last year, the Rebel Girls look to bounce 
back and redeem themselves, hoping to extend 
their season into February and be a contender 
for a KingCo Conference title.  

They will be led by their senior leader and re-
turning star, Alexis Intong, who was 1st team 
All-KingCo last year, and plans to have another 
dominate year. Jayla Kidd, Kirsten Casper, and 
Jordan Schroeder are also seniors that expect to 
finish out their Juanita basketball careers in hard 
working and winning fashion. They will be 
complimented by Junior guards, Sasha Mitchell, 
Chelsea Hill, and Julia Ryan, who bring speed 
and aggressive play to help form a well-
balanced, exciting and athletic team.   

Some dates to highlight and look forward to this 
year include: A season opening Jamboree at 
North Creek High School on November 24th and 
a holiday tournament in Vancouver, WA on December 27th-29th.  The Rebel Girls bas-
ketball program are also proactive in supporting their youth óselectô girlsô basketball 
programs (JBC) and will be hosting an MLK tournament on the 19th-21st of January at 
Juanita High School for them. 

Weôre looking forward to an exciting year and always appreciate all the Rebel family, 
student body, and community support! Look forward to seeing you at our games and 
events! 

Wrestling is anticipating the start of our winter season.  We have a few returners but 
many more who are new to the sport.  Athletes have been putting in the effort required 
to improve their strength and conditioning throughout summer and fall workouts.  
Coaches Tom Horwat and Jacob Danner have also been hard at work in preparation of 
growing the sport and wrestling program. We aim to build a championship culture, 
with a focus on improving both ourselves and each other physically, mentally, and so-
cially.  We will be hosting the first ever Red and Blue Scrimmage in the JHS Field-
house on Tuesday, Nov. 27 at 4 pm.  Our whole team will be split into either Red or 
Blue and will wrestle each other to kick off our season.  Please come out to witness this 
spectacle and cheer on our wrestlers.  

Wrestling 

We are FLIPPING out because Gymnastics season is beginning! We have several in-
credibly talented returners and some new prospects looking to sport the red and blue leo-
tard and compete for a KingCo title! We will also be hosting our first HOME MEET at 
Juanita in the Field House. The meet is on Friday, January 25th against LW and we ex-
pect a big crowd! We took second place last year at KingCo and that first place spot is 
absolutely reachable this year. Please follow along as our Lady Rebs demonstrate 
their  athleticism, bravery and sass out on the big blue floor!  

Gymnastics 
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Spring Auction Fundraiser  
Save the date!!  Saturday, March 9, 2019 
We are changing things up a bit starting with a new location. Stay tuned for more de-
tails! Each team will still need to donate a quality auction basket and a bottle of wine so 
start thinking what your team wants to donate.  Want to be on the auction committee? 

November & December Booster Club Meeting Dates 

Join us for our next Booster Club meeting on Monday, November 19th at 7pm in porta-
ble 04A (right next to the main office portable).  Our December meeting date is Mon-
day, 12/10.  Each team should send a coach or parent rep but all our welcome! 

Shop With Script 

Have you checked out the Booster 
Club Shop with Scrip program.  
This is a great way for you to save 
money on your studentôs sports 
fees or any other JHS fees you 
might pay throughout the year.  
You purchase gift cards online at 
face value and you get a cash re-
bate ranging from 2-16% depend-
ing on the card purchased.  All 
money earned goes directly to your 
student!!  Shop with scrip offers 
countless gift cards ï Safeway, 
Fred Meyer/QFC, Starbucks, Movie Theatres, Retail, Restaurants, Travel, and much 
more.  Many offer the option of physical cards, reloadable cards and/or instant, down-
loadable cards.  There is really something for everyone and sign up takes just a few 
easy steps.  For more information contact our scrip coordinator Pam Zackula at 
JRBCScrip@gmail.com  or visit our website at  
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Note From the Athletic Director 

The JRBC Supports 

 
FALL     WINTER  SPRING YEAR ROUND 

Cross Country    Menôs Basketball Badminton Drama  

Football    Women's Basketball Baseball DECA 

Menôs Golf    Cheer   Women's Golf Band 

Slowpitch    Gymnastics  Softball  Orchestra 

Volleyball    Men's Swimming Womenôs Tennis 

Menôs Tennis    Wrestling  Track & Field 

Womenôs Soccer   Men's Soccer 

Womenôs Swimming 

Cheer 

BOOSTER CLUB  
NOVEMBER 2018 

News From the Juanita Rebels Booster Club 
Hello Rebel families!  The Juanita Rebels Booster Club is here to support all our athletic 
teams as well as drama, band, orchestra and DECA.  To keep you up to date we are 
bringing back our newsletter which we plan to have out to you at least once during each 
sports season. The newsletter will help inform you about what our various teams are up 
to in and off season, share news about our Booster Club, and will always include an up-
date from our new Athletic Director, Jason.  What do we need from you?  Your support 
and participation.   Read and share the newsletter, come to a booster club meeting, cheer 

on our teams, share your ideas, and support our annual fundraiser.  For more infor-
mation about the Juanita Rebels Booster Club see our website at http://
jrbc.ourschoolpages.com/Home  Go Rebels!�� 

JHS Game Schedules: 

For a complete listing of game schedules and current standings for all Juanita 
Sports, please visit: Kingcoathletics.com 


